
I-262-001

All the build alternatives analyzed in the Final EIS would accommodate

traffic patterns similar to the current facility. The tunnel alternatives will

not provide access in midtown, but new on-and-off ramps to and from

the north are added in the Stadium area. Improvements to the existing

facility will include wider lanes that meet current engineering standards.

Travel times on SR 99 for trips traveling through central Seattle will be

approximately the same as what is experienced today.

 

I-262-002

The lead agencies recognize that retrofitting highways, roadways, and

bridges is often a viable option to counter earthquake threats. However,

unlike other bridges and structures in the area, it isn’t practical to retrofit

the viaduct by only strengthening one or two structural elements.

Fundamentally, such fixes transfer the forces from one weak point in the

structure to another, and the viaduct is weak in too many places. The

concrete frames, columns, foundations, and even the soil under the

structure don’t provide enough strength by today’s standards. The lead

agencies have studied various retrofitting concepts, and all of these

concepts fail to provide a cost-effective, long-term solution that

adequately addresses the risks to public safety and the weakened state

of the viaduct. The lead agencies also determined that retrofitting 20

percent of the viaduct as discussed for the Rebuild Alternative is not

reasonable.

 

SR 99: Alaskan Way Viaduct Replacement Project

Final EIS - Appendix S 2004 and 2006 Comments and Responses July 2011


